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Soon, our parishes will participate in the annual Retirement Fund for Religious collection. I invite you to join me in supporting this vital effort through prayer and action.

As we consider this year’s appeal, let us reflect on the lasting impact that women and men religious have had in our lives. Whether they taught in our schools, cared for the sick, served in parishes, or provided spiritual guidance, these faithful individuals have given selflessly for decades. Today, many are elderly, and their communities struggle to meet the growing cost of their care.

Since its beginning in 1988, the Retirement Fund for Religious has helped address the significant retirement funding shortfall faced by many religious communities. Proceeds from this annual collection help ensure that elderly sisters, brothers, and religious order priests are cared for with dignity in their later years.

As this year’s collection approaches, I encourage you to help promote a generous response in your parish. Please consider sharing the stories of aging religious during Mass, hosting a speaker, or making the appeal yourself. 

While many important causes seek our attention, please ask parishioners to give what they can. Every gift—large or small—makes a difference. And above all, let us continue to lift our elderly religious in prayer, asking God to bless them as they have so often blessed us.
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